
THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
FEBRUARY 5, 2019 

  
Vice Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 5 members 
present (Dan Jaeger, Bud Neel, Dean Mann, Sandra Hansen and Gene Barg) 
and Mr. and Mrs Simpson and James Simpson, Eagle Scout candidate.  VC 
Jaeger led the members in the salute to the flag.  Sandra Hansen offered 
prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for the POW/MIA’s.  VC Jaeger 
led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Preamble. 
  
VC asked James to present his program for application of The American 
Legion Eagle Scout of the Year nomination and sponsorship by Winside 
Legion.  James presented a very good program.  Sandra Hansen moved 
to sponsor James Simpson as Winside American Legion Eagle Scout 
of the Year, Dean Mann second, motion passed.  The guests left the 
Legion hall. 
  
Bud Neel read the minutes of the January meeting, minutes approved as 
read. 
  
Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of January 31, 2019.  Sandra 
Hansen moved to approve the report, Bud Neel second, motion 
passed. 
  
Committee reports: 
--Question on soup lunch expenses and profits.  Dean Mann advised the 
Thrivent VISA $250.00 card was used for most of the expenses.  A check 
was written to Dan Jaeger for expenses over the card limit.  A deposit of 
$877.00 was made from the soup dinner.  We made approximately $810.00 
minus the ad expenses. 
--Question on the Omelet fee.  Expenses and deposits were in the December 
treasurer’s report. 
  
Sick Call: 
--Daryl Mundil—Recovering 



--Ray Jacobsen—Shoulder surgery 
  
PSO—District 3 Convention will be at Beemer Post #159 on Saturday, March 
16.  Registration will be at 8 AM, program starts at 9 AM.  Bud will send in 
the list of deceased members but will not be able to attend.  District 
Commander Harrison would like for someone from each Post to attend to 
make sure there is a quorum to vote. 
  
Old business: 
--Boy’s State.  Dates are June 2-8, 2019.  Need to get to school to talk with 
the kids. 
  
New Business: 
--Brian Bowers dropped off the bill for insurance.  An increase from $1485.00 
to $1506.00.  Brian Bowers donated $75.00 to the Winside Legion.  Need to 
send a Thank You to Brian Bowers. 
--Letter from State Auxiliary President Beverly Neel on endorsement for 
Auxiliary Department NECwoman candidate for 2019-2020.  Sandra 
Hansen moved to endorse President Beverly Neel as Nebraska 
Department NECwoman, Dean Mann second, motion passed. 
--St.  Patrick’s Day Pitch tournament will be Saturday, March 16, at 2 
PM.  Need flyers to post and proceeds will go to the Boy’s State costs. 
--Received a $10.00 donation from Bill Burris for soup lunch. 
  
Sandra Hansen offered benediction. 
Next meeting will be March 5, 2019 
  
Vice Commander Dan Jaeger closed the meeting.  
 


